The Metropolitan Council has applied for a sound level variance for construction activity related to the Central Corridor project on University Ave. from Hamline to Robert St. from 6:00 a.m. to midnight. The work will begin on March 8, 2012 and continue through November 30, 2012. An informational meeting will be held regarding the sound level variance request in the banquet room of Hoa Bien at 1129 University Ave. W. on March 5, 2012 from 5 to 8 p.m. The public hearing is scheduled for March 7th, 2012 at 5:30 p.m. in the City Council Chambers. Contact mark.kajsersatt@ci.stpaul.mn.us with comments.